
From: Ana Maria Grama  
Sent: Thursday, November 7, 2024 5:25 PM 
To: Business Licence  
Subject: THE AURA CLUB 
 
 

THE AURA Ana Maria Grama 

 
5 November, 2024 
 
Dear sirs, 
I am the new licensee of the premises known as THE AURA in Sudbury, which is at 763-765 
Harrow Road, Wembley. 
I am aware of the complaint by the police about the disturbances at the premises. However, 
I must state that I have been informed by the previous licensee that the alleged crimes 
happened on the streets and not at the club. 
Please note that my solicitor is preparing a new lease and we will obtain a letter from the 
solicitor to this effect. Therefore, the incidents which relate to the period of previous 
owners should not be held against me. 
I applied online at the end of October to Brent Council to transfer the premises licence 
under my name. I should state that the consideration of my licence should not be 
prejudiced by incidents under the previous licensee. 
My accountant is dealing with paperwork in so far as it applies to registration with 
Companies House. He is also dealing with Revenue and Customs as to the registration as 
employer. 
We have a new experienced management team who will run the operations. My partner 
Mithun Shah previously worked as DPS for five years at the Fusilier. Also worked for twelve 
years at Pleasure Boat and members club Panther, which is on Ealing Road. You will note he 
has long experience in this line of business.  
My partner Mithun Shah used to organise the PUB WATCH meetings on 1st Thursday of 
every month at the Fusilier bar and restaurant. Therefore, he is well aware of the 
requirements and the steps to be taken as regards public safety and public nuisance. 
We are keen to have a thriving restaurant where people can enjoy delicious food at 
reasonable prices. These type of places are badly required in the borough. We would like to 
work closely with the local police and the residents. 
We are quite happy to liaise with all interested parties which include the council, residents 
and the police. 
Many Thanks  
 
 


